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Chapeau 
The Summit of the Future, as proposed by the United Nations, offers a significant opportunity to 
contribute to a new global consensus and shape the future. I would like to acknowledge H.E. 
Dennis Francis, the President of the General Assembly, for his efforts in appointing H.E. Antje 
Leendertse from Germany and H.E. Neville Gertze from Namibia as co-facilitators of the preparatory 
process for the Summit. Their inclusive approach has widened the involvement of many more non-
state actors to contribute, aligning with the Summit's spirit. 
Our aim is to contribute to the Pact for the Future, focusing on sustainable development, peace 
and security, science and innovation, and youth and future generations. We emphasize the led by Mary Apollo for their input especially on the building of 
culturally sensitive communities that encourage multi-stakeholder efforts. 



relying on narratives crafted by corrupt leaders, will enable more informed policy decisions and 
effectively address current and future challenges on a global scale. 
Chapter III. Science, technology and innovation and digital cooperation 
In the realm of science and innovation, the future is shaped by those who can envision, design, and 
execute. To this end, our focus should be on promoting digital literacy, narrowing the digital gap, 
and ensuring ethical standards in technological progress. It is imperative to foster collaboration at 
regional, subregional, and global levels for country-specific research and development, addressing 


